Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governor Meeting held on Monday 23rd May at 5.30pm
Present:  Mr A Cook, Mr G Beaumont, Mr D Adair, Mrs L Sharp, Mrs N Till, Mr N Sharp, Mrs L Brockbank, Mrs S Woodburn, Rev’d D Cooper, Mr I Dudley, Mrs M Inchmore.

Apologies:  Mrs L Grieves and Mrs G Deane.

Mrs Till opened the meeting at 5.30pm.  

Mr Cook outlined the items on the agenda; Academy Status and Nursery provision.

Mr Cook gave the governors the results of the parental questionnaire: only 31 responses were recorded from 85 families with 19 in favour and 7 against.  A copy of the results was distributed to the attending governors who collectively took the decision that it would serve no purpose to hold a meeting.  The opinion being that for parents not to respond to the questionnaire they must trust the judgement of the governing body to act in the best interests of the school.

Discussion followed regarding the process of implementing Academy Status, Mr Cook is to contact the County Councillor for Arnside and Beetham, Ian Stewart, and inform him that Arnside National School intends to pursue this change.   Mr Cook is to contact our DfE named contact, Linda Tiley, to confirm with her what the next steps should be.

The governors present voted unanimously in favour of pursuing Academy Status. 

A question was raised about who was responsible for paying for any additional support for Special Educational Needs children.  Mr Cook told governors that the Local Authority would still be responsible for this funding.

Mr Cook asked Rev’d. Cooper to find out how much the Diocesan solicitor would charge to deal with the school’s change of status; at a meeting given last week by the solicitor’s firm, Burdett’s, a cost of £8,000 - £8,500 was given as an estimate to administer the change over.

Nursery appointments:  The interview panel will be:  Mrs N Till; Mr D Adair, Mrs L Sharp/Mrs A Dickinson and Mr A Cook.  The interviews will take place at 1.15pm on Monday 6th June.  

Mr Cook outlined two extra clauses to be included in our admissions policy for nursery children:  

1. Priority will normally be given to parents/carers seeking the standard five half-day sessions.

2. The Governors reserve the right to withdraw a place if the Nursery Grant has been allocated elsewhere.

The governors voted unanimously to amend our admissions policy as outlined.

The date of our next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on Tuesday 20th September 2011.

The governors not involved in short-listing for the 0.5 teaching post left the meeting at 6.10pm.
Chair of Governors:  ………………………………   Date:  ………………………

(Mr I Dudley)
